## MINUTES OF CONTINUATION SESSION OF COUNCIL November 24, 2020

Continued session of Borough Council convened at 6:00 pm. Present were Councilors Tim Sloss, Mike Matlos, Janice Matyasovsky, Elizabeth Lape, and Michael Zrenchak.

Mr. Zrenchak stated that the generator at the fire department has been repaired and is running fine.

This meeting is to present the budget for the year 2021. Going over the budget, there were something that were moved around to streamline the budgeting process. There will be no tax increase for the year 2021. There will be no increase in sewage for the year 2021.

## Present the 2021 budgets as follows:

General Fund	\$1,087,300.00	
Sewer Fund	\$ 540,000.00	
Highway Fund	\$ 86,000.00	
Sinking Fund	\$ 71,000.00	

Motion to advertise the budget for ratification at the next meeting on December 9, 2020

Motion: Mr. Matlos Second: Mr. Sloss

All in favor. Motion carries.

Motion to renew the Worker's Comp Policy at an annual premium of \$52,901.00

Motion: Mrs. Matyasovsky Second: Mr. Matlos

All in favor. Motion carries

Mr. Zrenchak explained that they had Jill Pack look into getting a better rate, but with some of the things that have gone on in the past and what is going on now, it was apparent that we should stay with the current company.

Mr. Zrenchak went over some budget notes. We started to put in place some placeholders for a police car, a dump truck or backhoe in order to build that fund up in case we need it. We looked into replacing all of the street lights in the borough using the discount for the LED lights. He talked about the debt service. The once a year PIB loan payment is a once a year payment. The paying loan will be paid off in December. The loan for the public works truck has about \$18,000

left on that. We have a surplus so it might behoove us to go ahead and pay that off. It would make us debt free and we would be in a better position if we needed to take out a loan. He asked Corey Derr information about the cameras for the borough building, we need to update the computer system. Corey Derr said that he is looking to upgrade the fire department computers so maybe he can get a better price if he went in with the borough.

Council went into executive session.

Motion to adjourn

Motion: Mr. Matlos Second: Mr. Sloss

Meeting ended at 7:38 pm

Respectfully submitted by:

Jill Pack Borough Secretary